


FROM
THE

PRESIDENT

Dr. D. V. Hurst

Dear Friend of Northwest College:
You can be the key in the life of some young 

person!
When I think of motivating and directing young people 

toward the ministry and directing them toward 
Northwest College, I'm aware that you could very well 
be the key! You are in a strategic position in relation to 
some young people. They are looking to you for en­
couragement and guidance. No one can help us get the 
message to the young people about the advantages 
available at Northwest College like you!

Important points you can help us communicate about NC 
are:

1. NC is your Assemblies of God College.
It was brought into being to serve the youth 
of our region by our church.

2 . NC is located conventiently to students in the 
Northwest. Many students find it most convenient 
to return home several weekends during the 
school year.

3. NC has a broad range of job opportunities all
around it. Businesses in the area favor Northwest's 
students. The employment rate is 95 percent 
on the east side of Lake Washington, the area 
where the College is located. Thus, there are 
excellent job opportunities for our students right 
in the immediate area of the College, a most 
important consideration in today's economy.

4. NC has the best accreditation available.
Transfer of credits is the best possible.

5. NC has a place for every student who will come. 
The new residence hall dedicated April 30, 1982, 
has made it possible for us to say it. NC is on a 
beautiful 55 acre campus with most new facilities.

6. NC has excellent education programs for Bible 
College students and Junior College students — 
two-year, three-year, four-year and five-year 
programs. Young people can start at NC and 
finish elsewhere if they are not planning for full­
time ministry. But, their first two years can be in a 
Bible college setting. If full-time ministry is their 
goal, they can get as good, or better, a Bible college 
education as anywhere — both B.A. and Th.B 
degrees are offered and majors include: Pastoral,

Youth Ministries, Christian Education, Missions, 
Religion and Philosophy (for seminar-bound 
young people), and Biblical studies. Important, 
strong minors include: Preaching and Speech, 
Counseling Ministries, Early Childhood Education 
and there are others.

7. NC students qualify for federal and state aids.
Our full-time Financial Aids Officer has the latest 
complete information about these aids and is ready 
to help young people take advantage of them.

8. NC has a highly trained and committed faculty. 
They have a long record of distinguished service 
at NC. All full-time and most part-time faculty 
are Assemblies of God.

9. NC graduates are placed in our churches through­
out the northwest and around the world. Over 
90 percent of the four-year graduates go into 
full-time service or on to graduate school. The
prospects for a young person who enrolls at NC 
are good.

10. Costs at NC are low. A careful study of State 
university and college costs and private college 
costs reveals that NC charges are low. Only one 
private college in the northwest charges less and 
many of them charge far more. Also, even State 
university and college total costs are equal to or 
higher, especially when board and room charges 
are considered. Also, hidden costs — such as work 
requirements — to raise the charges of some, 
making them even more expensive than NC.

11. NC is an exciting place filled with fine Christian 
young people who are here in obedience to God's 
call on their lives. The atmosphere is charged with 
the eternal implications of the fulfillment of 
that call.

God has helped those who have labored at NC for these 
almost 50 years now as they have built this slate of 
advatages for our young people. We believe our 
Northwest Assemblies of God youth should know 
about these advantages and should choose to attend NC 
this fall. Will you help us get the word to them?

I am praying that the Holy Spirit will move all across the 
northwest in a revival way and recruit young people to 
ministry. Will you join me in that prayer? Together we 
can build the program. We can put together a great 
1982-83 year for NC and we can see our church move 
forward for God's glory.

Yours for His Church,
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STUDENTS HONOR 
PRESIDENT

ii

Northwest College students chose the setting of the 
All-School Banquet to honor President D. V. Hurst 
with what has become known as the “ Faculty Ap­
preciation of the Year Award." Presenting the award to 
Dr. Hurst is 1981-82 ASB President Don Griffin. The 
awardee is selected by secret ballot of the student body 
from the faculty, staff and administration of the Col­
lege. Noting that this year marks President Hurst's 16th 
year as President of Northwest College, students took 
this means of saying, “ We appreciate you, Mr. 
President."

MISSIONARY CHAPEL GUESTS

CHARLES BUTTERFIELD -  JAPAN

PAUL WILLISCROFT -  EUROPE

MARK BUNT AIN -  INDIA

ALUMNI BANQUET -
Reaching. . .

Alumni Association Vice-Pres., Rev. Dave Pearson, presents 
a $300 scholarship to D. J. Drake. Others receiving are 
(left to right) Bryan Emory, Kevin Strum and Ron Almberg. 
Not pictured was Tim Langley.

Dr. Donald Fee responds to 
the Alumni after having 
received the Didaskolous 
Award. This award is 
p res en ted  to an a d ­
ministrator or faculty  
member who has made a 
significant contribution to 
the lives and ministries of 
Alumni. D idaskolou s  
means "teacher."

The "King's Four" quartet 
helped the Alumni to reach 
back to 1962 as they sang 
songs from  two decades 
ago. Members were (left to 
right) Loren Clark, Stan 
M orlin, Dave Selig and 
Ron Tuttle.

Paul Fenton receives con­
gratulations from returning 
Alumni President Warren 
Bullock upon being named 
Alumnus of the Year.

Rev. Warren Bullock is all 
smiles as he is surprised to 
hear that he, too, is named 
Alumnus of the Year by 
Master of Ceremonies and 
Alumni Vice-President 
Byron Newby. Rev. Bul­
lock served as Alumni 
President for the past six 
years.

The annual Alumni Banquet was held at the College 
cafeteria. The largest attendance to date enjoyed the evening 
as the classes o f  '37, '42, '52, '57, '62 and '72 uniquely shared 
in the program.

Rev. Denny Davis, pastor of People's Church in Salem, 
Oregon, was elected to serve as President of the Association 
for the next three years.

It was fun reaching back. . .but now we reach ahead!
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SCENES FROM THE 
FORTY-SIXTH COMMENCEMENT

by Dr. A. Millard

The flag-furled colorguard that left Northwest Col­
lege's Butterfield Chapel at 3 :00  p.m. on Sunday, May 
31st, led the procession of graduates, including the Col­
lege's largest graduating senior class to date. The 
processional was a continuous line, two abreadst, from 
the Chapel to the Pavilion where it was greeted by a 
capacity crowd which not only filled the Pavilion but 
overflowed with over 100 guests on the lawns outside. 
It was the College's forty-sixth graduating class, and it 
signaled a new milestone of over 3,000 grads in the 
School's nearly fifty-year history.

The two-hour ceremony was marked by "Pomp and 
Circumstances" and a great deal more . . . ranging from 
the lift of the congregational hymn to the choral tones 
of the College's "K in g 's Choralons" which 
reverberated throughout the auditorium. Guest speaker 
for the occasion was the Reverend Dr. Thomas F. Zim­
merman, General Superintendent of the General Coun­
cil of the Assemblies of God, and himself an alumnus of 
the College dating to the year of 1964 when the college 
conferred upon him an honorary degree.

Climaxing the ceremonies was the conferral of 183 
degrees to candidates for the Associate of Arts degree 
and for the Bachelor of Arts Degree. Perhaps the most 
suspense-filled moments came when the College 
honored one of its own "pioneer" members of the 
faculty, Miss Maxine Williams, with its highest honor, 
the Doctor of Divinity degree. Miss Williams is retiring 
from the faculty after thirty-two years of service to the 
College. Dr. Williams, to whom the honor was unan­
nounced until the ceremonies took place, was also 
publically honored with a floral tribute on behalf of the 
whole family by her nephew, son of the late Reverend 
P. T. Emmett, District Superintendent of the South 
Dakota District of the Assemblies of God.

Other "high points" of the afternoon came when 
seven graduates were formally inducted into the Delta 
Epsilon Chi Honor Society and when three alumni were 
given the tokens of honorary membership in the same 
society. Honorees included Dr. Alf Nilsson of 
Stockholm, Sweden; Mr. Russell Smitchger of 
Anchorage, Alaska; Mrs. Rose Mary Novak of 
Portland, Oregon; Mr. Norman Christofferson of 
Havre, Montana; Mrs. Linda Welk of Nampa, Idaho; 
Mr. Philip Wiebe of Bellevue, Washington; and Mr. 
Richard Smith of Kenai, Alaska. Another dramatic mo­
ment came when alumni honorees came to the platform 
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— one in a wheelchair, veteran missionary Miss Pearl 
Estep of Yakima, Washington. She was followed by 
Reverend Duane Buhler of Nampa, Idaho, and 
Reverend Roy Brewer of Arvada, Colorado 
(represented by Dr. Daniel Pecota of the College 
faculty).

Among the special notes of the occasion was the an­
nouncement that during this commencement the Col­
lege graduated its 3,069th graduate. Never had there 
been such a diversity of foreign lands represented in an 
NC graduating class — ranging from Australia to 
Sweden, from Hong Kong and Korea to Liberia, Africa, 
and the South Pacific Islands of Western Samoa and Fi­
ji. Not only did the signs of the times emerge 
geographically, but in religious backgrounds. Wearing 
the Prayer Shawl, or tallis, of his Jewish people, Mr. 
Geoffrey Ugent symbolized a "new day" when many 
Jewish people, especially those of the younger genera­
tion, are finding Jesus Christ as their Messiah.

The grand prelude to this scene was the Saturday 
evening Baccalaureate service in the College Chapel 
which brought to the campus guest speaker, Reverend 
Samuel Benson, pastor of the fast growing First As­
sembly of God church in Billings, Montana. Pastor 
Benson spoke to the graduates with the fervor and 
earnestness of an evangelist as he talked about commit­
ment to the call of God.

(Left) Pres. Hurst welcomes Rev. Thomas F. Zimmerman to 
deliver the commencement address.
(Right) Academic Dean, Dr. Frank Rice, placed the Doctoral 
hood on Miss Maxine Williams.

(Left) Pres. Hurst presents the Delta Epsilon Chi Honor 
Society Award to: (left to right) Mr. Philip Wiebe, Dr. Al 
Nilsson, Mr. Norman Christofferson, Mrs. Rose Mary 
Novak, Mr. Russell Smitchger, Mrs. Linda Shervik Welk 
and Mr. Richard Smith.
(Right) Honorary Delta Epsilon Chi H onor Society  
recipients.



STUDENTS HONORED
by Dr. A. Millard

KIRKLAND, WASH. — The Biblical injunction, 
"Give honor to whom honor is due/7 has been in­
stitutionalized at Northwest College in the college's an­
nual awards assembly. This year the assembly was held 
on May 17 on which occasion Student Life Awards 
were presented to ASB president, Don Griffin, senior 
student from Dallas, Oregon; to Elaine Bauman, senior 
student from Deer Lodge, Montana; and to Tommy 
and Diane Gholson of San Diego, California.

Students selected for the Student Life awards are 
chosen on the basis of Christian testimony and life, 
citizenship and leadership. Presenting the awards was 
Dean Rutledge, who noted that these students repre­
sent "many fine students on the campus who hold the 
highest ideals and the finest traditions of Northwest 
College."

Top honors for academic awards went to Junior Col­
lege graduate, David Green of Billings, Montana, while 
Bible College graduate awards went to students from 
the Far East and Europe in the persons of Enoch Choy 
of Hong Kong and to Dr. Alf Nilsson, a medical doctor 
from Sweden.

Within the departments of studies, graduates achiev­
ing the highest grade levels in their specialization 
studies were Mrs. Linda Johnston of Seattle, 
Washington, in Christian Education; Mr. Scott Hadley 
of Camas, Washington, in Pastoral Studies; Mrs. 
Rose Mary Novak of Portland, Oregon, in Sacred 
Music; and Mr. Marty Folsom of Woodinville, 
Washington in Youth Ministries.

Underclassmen were likewise recognized for 
academic excellence. They included Freshman students, 
John Winsted of Evansville, Wyoming, and Barbara 
Wilson of Seattle, Washington; Sophomore student, 
David Jull of Bremerton, Washington; Junior student, 
Wesley Meyers of Kirkland, Washington; and non­
graduating senior, Jerry Dahlberg of Lebanon, Oregon.

Dean "Tex" Rutledge presenting the Student Life awards 
to (upper left) Don Griffin, (upper right) Elaine Bowman and 
(lower left) Tommy and Diane Gholson. President Hurst 
congratulates Dr. A lf Nilsson on his high academic achieve­
ments (lower, right).

HERB CROWDER HONORED 
AT "FRIENDS" BANQUET

by Dr. A. Millard
April 24th was a banner day for the Reverend Herb 

Crowder, veteran member of the College Ad­
ministrative staff. It was the Northwest College Lay 
Council day. The newly completed H. W. Crowder 
Residence Hall was dedicated in his honor at ribbon­
cutting ceremonies earlier that day. The annual Lay 
Council Banquet featured spoken tributes and a skit 
which packaged both memory and humor tributes to 
the veteran Director of Development.

The Reverend Mr. Crowder came to Northwest Col­
lege in 1955 from Colfax, Washington, where he was 
pastoring at the time. He had previously pastored 
churches in the Northwest District and had a 
background in the world of business through his career 
with the Crown Zellerback Corporation, whose famous 
"Diamond-Z" trade-mark he originated. Mr. Crowder 
told a capacity banquet audience, "I knew before I 
ever received that memorable telephone call from 
then-President C. E. Butterfield, that God had a new 
ministry for me and that it involved my business train­
ing as well as my past ministry."

The story of the acquisition and the development of 
Northwest College's multi-million dollar campus is not 
only a miracle story, but it is a story that inseparably in­
volves the person of Herb Crowder.

The naming of the H. W. Crowder Residence Hall 
and the honoring of the man who gives it his name is 
seen as a tribute to the grace of God and the power of 
faith which undergirded his contribution to the 
development of Northwest College.

(Above) Herb Crowder 
congratulated by Lay 
Council President Earl 
Pilgrim. (Left) The new 

H. W. Crowder Residence Hall. (Below) A scene from  the 
skit written by Bessie McMullen depicting Herb Crowder s 
service to NC from 1955 to 1982.
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The annual All-School Picnic was held at Marymore Park 
and the whole day was given to fun and fellowship. It's the 
last all-school "biggie" before graduation.
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SCENES FROM THE 
ALL-SCHOOL PICNIC

ALL-SCHOOL BANQUET
Looking Up

An evening of sharing and "Looking Up" from the studies 
and daily routines. Over 600  attended.

Dean o f Students, "Tex" 
Rutledge, makes sure the 
National Guard is properly 
represented by checking out 
Lt. Casey Klahn's uniform.

(Right) The featured guest 
artist for the Spring Banquet 
was James Vincent. (Below) 
The Banquet is a dress-up 
affair. Some really went 
all-out!



The "western-like" scene in this photo from Israel is near the 
fam ous Dead Sea, destined in the messages o f  the Hebrew 
prophets for great ecological changes in the Messianic age. It 
is part o f the Judean Wilderness about which the Scriptures 
speak and will be visited by the College's Flying Seminar in 
March, 1983.

SUMMER MINISTRY TEAMS 
ON TOUR

FLYING SEMINAR PLANS 
SET FOR 1983
KIRKLAND, WASH. — Flying Seminar dates are set 
for the College's sixteenth Flying Seminar to the Holy 
Land, it was announced at the College today. Dates are 
March 11-12. Tour plans this year call for "Israel-in- 
depth" and will concentrate on Israel covering a range 
of travel points from Galilee (where the group will stay 
in a Kibbutz) to the Gulf of Aquaba in Eilat — now the 
southern tip-end of Israel on the Sinai Peninsula. The 
"dessert" of Israel will be a special feature of the 
seminar travel, since the Scriptures speak much of the 
in-gathering of Israel in the dessert. One of Israel's top 
guides will be with the seminar group in Israel.

A stopover tour in Athens is planned on the return 
route home. This year the tour will use Scandinavian 
airlines and Copenhagen, Scandinavia's gateway city, 
as an overnight point for the journey.

Leading the tour will be Dr. Amos D. Millard, Dean 
of Admissions, and instructor-coordinator of the Col­
lege's flying seminar program since its innauguration in 
1970. The number of participants, including friends of 
the College, students, faculty and administration who 
have gone with the tours over the years, is now 
approaching 400, College records show.

Anyone interested in the College's almost "unique" 
travel-education adventure to Israel, is invited to con­
tact the College for information literature and bulletins 
about the 1983 Flying Seminar plans. Mail address: 
P.O. Box 579, Kirkland, W A  98033. Telephone (206) 
822-8266 Ext. 245.

Senior
Chapel
Speakers

by Dr. A. Millard

"PREACH THE WORD" — the famous Apostolic 
charge given to Timothy and frequently recalled in or­
dination ceremonies — was given living expression by 
Northwest College seniors during one of the College's 
Spring quarter chapels. Coached by NC Homiletics 
professor, Dr. Dwaine Braddy, three of the "student 
preachers" were selected for special awards in the Col­
lege's annual Awards Assembly. Shown above are Mr. 
Phil Wiebe of Bellevue, Washington; Dr. Braddy; Miss 
Kathleen Savage of Butte Falls, Oregon; and Mr. Tim 
Johnson of Chehalis, Washington. Interestingly, two of 
these shown had come to Northwest after training for 
other professions — Miss Savage trained in Forestry at 
Humboldt State University and Mr. Wiebe is an 
aeronautics engineer at The Boeing Company.

f  >V
CAMPUS CALENDAR

J U L Y - S u m m e r M in is try  T e a m s
A U G U S T o n  T o u r

S E P T E M B E R
2 0 O rie n ta tio n  fo r N e w  S tu d e n ts
2 0 R e g is tra tio n  - R e tu rn in g  S tu d e n ts
2 0 R e g is tra tio n  - N e w  S tu d e n ts
2 3 C la sse s  B egin
2 3 A n n u a l B o n fire
2 4 F re sh m a n  W e lco m e
2 5 N e w  S tu d e n ts  R e tre a t
2 7 C o n v o c a tio n
2 8 W o rld  O u tre a c h  M in istries  

S k a te  Social
2 9 L ast d ay  to reg ister
3 0  7 :0 0  p .m . S u m m e r M in is try  T e a m s  

A n n u a l C o n c e rt

O C T O B E R
2 2 :0 0  p .m . V olleyball V S S h o relin e
4 3 :3 0  p .m . V olleyball V S P u g e t S o u n d  C o llege  

o f the Bible
8 3 0 0  p .m . S o cce r  V S C o lu m b ia  C h ris tia n
8 5 0 0  p .m . V olleyball V S C o lu m b ia  C h ris tia n
9 4 0 0  p .m . V olleyball V S N o rth w e s t  C h ris tia n

1 2  7 0 0  p .m . C h e e rle a d e r T r y o u ts
1 5  3 0 0  p .m . S o c c e r  V S M u ltn o m a h
15  7 0 0  p .m . V olleyball V S  M u ltn o m a h
1 9 P a sto ra l W o r k s h o p  w ith  the  

R e v eren d  Ian B a rc la y  — "D e v e lo p in g  a 
M o re  E ffe c tiv e  P u lp it M in is tr y "

2 1  6 3 0  p .m . F o re ig n  S tu d e n t B an q u et
2 3  7 3 0  p .m . H a rv e st  T im e  S o cial
2 6  7 3 0  p .m . A .W .S . F a sh io n  S h o w
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NC Alumni Ordained
The Northwest perspective is aimed at training 

young people for various forms of Christian ministry. 
Northwest College is unique and different from the 
other colleges in our state in that the majority of 
graduates are involved in the "Building of the 
Kingdom." During the April 27 District Council ser­
vices at Calvary Temple, Seattle, twenty-six of the 
thirty-seven first-tim e ordination candiates were 
Alumni of Northwest. NC is proud of these people and 
commends them on this recognition of God's call upon 
their life for full-time Christian service.

The NC Alumni ordained into Northwest District 
were:
Daniel C. Anderson

Associate — Auburn Calvary Temple 
Mark A. Barclift, Pastor

Tumwater Neighborhood Christian Center 
Michael L. Beresford

Associate — Bellevue Neighborhood 
Donald L. Christie

Pastor from Australia 
Thomas O. Colby

Associate — Deer Park, Washington 
Dave E. Cole

Associate—Vancouver Bethel Assembly of God 
Jerry L. Gibson

Associate — Buckley Faith Center 
Frederick K. Haack

Associate — Naselle Assembly of God 
Jon L. Hagebusch

Associate — Spanaway Assembly of God 
Steven D. Hastings

Pastor — Mattawa Community Church 
Richard P. Heuschkel

Pastor — Lake Ki Mountain View A/G

Douglas L. Hinkle
Associate — Angle Lake Neighborhood 

Darrell M. Johnsen
Associate — Auburn Calvary Temple 

David A. Jordan
Associate — Sea-Tac Airport Ministries 

James A. Lawson
Pastor — Cle Elum Assembly of God 

Alan E. Norwood
Associate — Kent Faith Tabernacle 

Kenneth W. Owen
Pastor — South Prairie Assembly of God 

David L. Reardon
Associate — Council Assembly of God 

Mark L. Ross
Associate — Sequim Assembly of God 

William B. Shaw
Associate — Bremerton Hillcrest Assembly 

Jonathan D. Skiffington
Pastor — LaConner West Valley A/G 

Norman G. Thomas
Associate — Spokane Mountainview A/G 

Edward D. Uhles
Associate — Kirkland Assembly of God 

Dean L. Vanderhoff
Tacoma

David L. Westman
Pastor — Grayland S. Beach Christian Center 

Rocklyn D. Woods
Associate — Auburn Calvary Temple
The words to the Alma Mater are being lived out 

all over the world
"Oh thrust us out and lead us on to promised 

victory."
Future issues will carry those receiving ordination 

from other districts.
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